Girdwood Land Use Committee

Notice of Meeting on December 10, 2018
Minutes Final
Agenda Item LUC 1812-01: 
Call to order 7:05PM Brian Burnett, Chair
Agenda Approved for December 10, 2018 Regular Meeting
DL/LL
Minutes Approved from November 12, 2018 Regular Meeting
KM/DL 
LUC Officer reports - None
Announcements & Presentations:
· GBOS/GFR Semi-annual meeting will be held on December 17 at 6PM in the Girdwood Community Room.

· GBOS/LUC Quarterly Meeting will be held on January 21 at 6PM in the Girdwood Community Room.
· LUC and GTC officer elections will be held at their annual meetings:  GTC on January 8, LUC on January 14, 2019.
· GBOS seat C is up for election in the April municipal election.  Contact the municipal clerks’ office for filing deadline and requirements. 

Agenda Item LUC 1812-02:  Public Comment (3 minutes each): none
Agenda Item LUC 1812-03: Committee reports, 3 minutes each:

GBOS Report (Mike Edgington): Two meetings have been held since last LUC meeting report.

Discussion of the GBOS statement regarding Girdwood Governance Association. Topic is under review by GBOS and GGA

Bike Path Sweeps:  Christina Hendrickson drafted a letter to DOT, which is under review by GBOS

Girdwood Bear Aware received the GBOS resolution recommended by LUC last month.

GBOS ongoing discussion regarding budget and bonding.  GVSA may hit the 6 mill tax cap in the next budget cycle (2020) and is seeking ways to fund capital projects.

Herbal Cache received the GBOS Memorandum of Understanding, as recommended by LUC last month.

Crosswalk flashing light at Egloff/Alyeska/Hightower intersection:  GBOS is planning to re-bid this project in January and may change the project scope in order to get bids within budget.  

Christina Hendrickson provided initial presentation on the Northern Edge military exercises in the Gulf of Alaska, as she did at LUC.

Alyeska Liquor license transfer initial presentation, as at LUC

GBOS received complaints regarding the Forest Loop Trail public meetings process and ethics.  Special meeting on FRI Dec 7 included the ombudsman and municipal attorney to receive their input and recommendations, which will be addressed in future meetings and will likely have implications for the committees of GBOS (LUC, GTC, PSAC) and their subcommittees.
Trails Committee Report (Barb Crews):  Work is under way for the replacement of California Creek Bridge.  Recently the area was surveyed for piling placement.  Trails Management Plan subcommittee continues to work on update of the Girdwood Trails Management Plan.  Brenden Raymond-Yakoubian presented on behalf of Girdwild, a group that is interested in preserving a wild and primitive area north of the Girdwood Airport to the Winner Creek Gorge/Hand Tram area.  The concept is that no mechanized use would be allowed in this area (grooming, bikes, etc.) and no additional trails would be created there.
Girdwood Area Plan Update Committee (Lewis Leonard):  GAP heard an introduction of the Girdwood Governance Association by Krystal Hoke at their November 28 meeting.  Focus of the meeting was review of survey questions with Adam Hays of Hays Research Group.  Questions to be finalized after the December 27 meeting.  Also at the Dec 27 meeting, Brenden Raymond-Yakoubian will present the Girdwild concept, and the group will review the Public Involvement Plan.  Survey is scheduled to begin in mid-January.  GAP meets the 4th THU of each month. 
Title 21, Chapter 9 Review Committee (Mike Edgington):  Review of the Jack Sprat parking study from summer 2018.  Mary Thomas provided a spreadsheet that will allow the group to test formulas to use in recommending a change in the formula for Girdwood parking requirements. 
Cemetery Committee (Kyle Kelley for Tommy O’Malley):  No real change since last month.  Cemetery is waiting for the draft schematic design plan, which is expected this month.  Group will hold a public meeting in February to receive input and a final report will be produced in the spring.
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HLB Commission Report (Ron Tenny):  Group is meeting this Thursday, business includes renewal of the ATT tower in Old Girdwood and the 1 year and 5 year plans for HLB.  Due to issues in trail development in Anchorage this summer, the Planning Director has determined that trail projects will need to go to the Urban Design Commission (UDC) to ensure public process.  Girdwood Nordic Ski Club’s proposed Forest Loop Trail will be heard at the UDC.
Little Bears Re-build project (Kyle Kelley):  Project is moving forward with meeting with HLB in two weeks to review land and financing options.  Group expects to meet with MOA Planning department in January to discuss parking.
Housing Working Group (Mike Edgington):  Meeting on Dec 11 at 7PM.  Points of study currently are: 

Costs of connection to create more housing:  most developable lots in Girdwood lack either water or sewer connection or both.  AWWU has a new tariff structure to help lower the cost of connection to developments.

Rentals – review of options to encourage long term rental for residential living.

Accessory Dwelling Units (mother in law apartments) – recently Anchorage loosened the restrictions on ADU’s within the Anchorage Bowl.   
Old Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1808-05:  Discuss proposed GAP Operating procedures 
Copy of the Operating Procedures passed by the Girdwood Area Plan Committee provided to LUC.  Group will review and consider voting on them at the January 2019 meeting.

Agenda Item LUC 1811-04:  Discuss agenda topics for GBOS/LUC joint quarterly meeting scheduled for January 21 at 6PM.

Current topics are:  Urban Design Committee engagement; discussion of non-GVSA Resolution requests.  Group adds: consider changing to semi-annual meeting cycle, which would require a change to the LUC Operating Procedures and it is noted that a discussion of municipal code regarding Open Meetings Act and Ethics will also be discussed.


Agenda Item LUC 1811-05:   Spoons LLC application for a beer/wine liquor license for the restaurant located at 174 Hightower Road.  Request LUC recommendation for GBOS Letter of Non-objection.  (Alex Fletcher, presenting)
This topic is tabled while the application is processed as requested by Alex Fletcher.

Agenda Item LUC 1811-07:  Request for LUC recommendation for GBOS Resolution requesting the Commander of U.S. Indo-Pacific Command and the Alaska Congressional Delegation to Change the Timing and Character of 'Northern Edge' Training, (Christina Hendrickson)

This topic is tabled as requested by Christina Hendrickson.

Agenda Item LUC 1811-08:  Liquor license transfer of ownership from ARMCO to new Alyeska Resort Operations Limited Partnership. Group is seeking LUC recommendation for GBOS letter of non-objection.
Staff has received documentation regarding liquor license transfer.  No change in operations of the venues.  MOA requests community council statement of support, neutrality or opposition to the proposed liquor license transfer by Jan 29, 2019.

Motion:

The Girdwood Land Use Committee moves to recommend that the GBOS provide a letter of non-objection to the liquor license transfer of ownership from ARMCO to Alyeska Resort Operations Limited Partnership.

Motion by Lewis Leonard, 2nd by Diana Livingston
13 in favor, 0 opposed, 2 abstentions

Motion carries

New Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1812-04:  Referendum on Plastic Bag ordinance to require public vote.
This topic came up as a result of Federation of Community Councils advisement that proponent of this referendum is available to present at community meetings upon request.  This action would require support from an LUC member.  As background, the Assembly approved the plastic bag ban, effective April 2019.  Referendum is based on an individual who wants the decision to ban plastic bags to be made by a public vote in the municipal election instead.
No one at the LUC meeting express interest in taking on the project.  Item will not return as old business.

Other:

Brian Noonan provided public comment at the November LUC meeting, regarding construction at the old Candle Factory property and is seeking information on the status of this concern that the construction falls outside of grandfather rights.  MOA Land Use Officer has been advised and is checking in to this matter.

Adjourn 7:50PM
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